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Headteacher’s News 

Spy Day - who stole the Golden Dust-
bin?  Last Tuesday, much fun was had 
as the children used their detective 
skills to crack secret codes.  Special 
agents Ramsden and Dean delivered 
messages throughout the day on our 
Spy School Walkie-Talkie system.  The 
children then had to unscramble codes 
to work out who had stolen Francis’ 
Golden Dustbin.  Year 4 were the first 
class to crack the code - Miss Jackson 
had swiped the Golden Dustbin!  The 
children also had missing numbers and 
code cracking treasure hunt assign-
ments to complete.   Year 1 even made 

special spy vision binoculars.  

ASJ Out Of School Club Con-
gratulations to Mrs Starkey who 
has been appointed as our OOSC 
manager.  Mrs Starkey will start 
in post on the 1 September and 
will begin preparing for our pro-
posed date of opening on the 3 
October.    Further posts will be 
advertised over the next few 

weeks.  Also, we still have places available at all ses-
sions.  Please click here to access our booking form.  

Completed booking requests need to be emailed to: 
oosc@adel-st-john.leeds.gov.uk. 

Morning club (7.30 - 8.50 am): £5.50 

Afternoon club (3.15 - 5.45pm): £11.50 

PTA Summer Fayre The Summer Fayre was a huge success, raising £2023.  These 
funds and funds from future events will go towards developing our new Reception out-
door learning area and  installing a bike shelter next to the KS1 playground.  Many 
thanks to all the volunteers who gave up their Saturday to help.  Thanks, also, to the 
PTA members.  At school, on Tuesday 19 July at 6.45pm the PTA will be hosting 
their final meeting of the year.  All parents and carers are welcome to attend.  

 

Up-coming Events 
 

 

 

11th - 15th July 
Year 6 Residential to  

Carlton Lodge 
 

End of Year Reports  

Monday 18th July (change 
of date from previously ad-
vertised Friday 15th July) 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assem-
bly 

Tuesday 26th July at 
9.30am.  Parents and Car-
ers of Year 6 pupils warmly 

welcomed to attend. 

Year 5 and 6 End of 
Term Production  

Tuesday 19th July at 
1.45pm and Wednesday 

20th July at 6.30pm 

https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/parent-information/out-of-school-club-oosc


Adel St John the Baptist Church of  

England Primary School Newsletter Issue 37 

08.07.22 

 

 www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk info@adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk 0113  261 1804 

 DATES FOR THE DIARY (new dates added in 

11-15th Jul 
2022 

Y6 Residential to Carlton Lodge 

15th July 2022 

18th July 2022 

Reports go out to parents/carers 

18th & 19th 
July 2022 

New Reception Parent/Carer  ‘Meet the Teacher’ 
sessions taking place during the school day 

19th July 2022 Year 5 & 6 End of term production - 1.45pm 

20th July 2022 Year 5 & 6 End of term production - 6.30pm 

20th July 2022 Bikeability Year 6 

25th July 2022 10.45am: Year 6 vs. staff Rounders Match 

1.30pm: Talent Show 

26th July 2022 Last day of term  

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly at 9.30am (Parents/carers 
of Year 6 pupils invited. 

5th Sept 2022 Training Day 1 22/23 

6th Sept 2022 Return to school—Autumn term 1 

Collective Worship 

 

Our target for whole school attendance is 97%  -  
Whole school attendance last week was 96.89% 

 
Attendance since        

September 
Attendance since last 

week 

Reception 97.06 97.22 

Year 1 96.24 96.11 

Year 2 97.26 91.67 

Year 3 97.07 97.99 

Year 4 97.52 97.21 

Year 5 96.21 97.70 

Year 6 96.89 95.40 

ASJ Reward Booklets  Congratulations 
to the following children who have com-

pleted their booklets this 
week. 

SILVER 500  

Stampers  

Achieved 

PLATINUM 

1000 

Stampers  

Achieved 

DIAMOND 

1250 

Stampers 

Achieved 

GOLD 750 

 Stampers 

Achieved 

Frankie – 

Y3  

James – Y3  

Anna – Y4 

Esther – Y4  

Macy – Y4 
Zoe – Y4 Dexter –Y3  

Pen –y-Ghent complete! 

The Y1 children and siblings  completed the Pen-y-Ghent 

climb in 3.5 hours…the weather on the way up was nice 

thankfully as there are some steep rocky areas to climb…but 

on the way down we had a foggy rainstorm which made the 

walk pretty hard! But they all managed it and should be very 

proud of themselves as they have raised a massive total of 

£2,195 for Candlelighters. Thank you so much for everyone’s 

donations!!xxx 

Dear God, 

Thank you for all of the activities  
and hobbies that help me experience fun, 
excitement and enjoyment. 

Thank you for all of the groups that  
help others and benefit our world. 

Amen 
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